

R.L Hyslop Elementary School

PROUD SCHOOL OF HAMILTON-WENTWORTH DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD

20 Lake Avenue Stoney Creek, Ontario L8G 1P3 **Phone:** 905.662.8425

Fax: 905.662.8210

EMAIL: rlhyslop@hwdsb.on.ca PRINCIPAL: Mrs. L. Barzetti VICE-PRINCIPAL: Ms. J. Hogan www.hwdsb.on.ca/rlhyslop

Tuesday October 27th, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians:

RE: Class Reorganization

This school year has presented unique challenges to Ontario schools, as well as new options for students to learn in-person or remotely.

Each Fall, HWDSB reviews elementary student enrolment in schools, and reorganizes staffing if actual enrolment differs from spring projections. It is normal for student enrolment to fluctuate a little.

This year, the Fall reorganization is more widespread due to the in-person/remote option for students, as well as the ongoing need to meet provincial class size requirements. The implementation date of Fall 2020 reorganization will commence on Tuesday November 3rd, 2020.

Specifically, at our school, the reorganization will mean:

- Creating 1 straight grade 2 class in primary. Mrs. Prawak will be teaching this class.
- Creating 5 combined classes for grades 4 to 8. Mrs. Simunic: Grade 3/4. Mrs. Archibald: Grade 4/5. Mrs. Liske: Grade 5/6. Mr. Worosz: Grade 6/7. Mrs. Cantwell: Grade 7/8

This will involve the following moves from Kindergarten to Grade 8:

- 1 SK student and 4 JK students moving from Miss. Dooley's class to Mrs. Hayes-Waldhuber's class.
- 6 Grade 1 students moving from Mrs. Prawak's class to Miss. Toscani's class. As of Monday November 2nd, 2020, we welcome Miss. Toscani back from maternity leave.
- 9 Grade 2 students moving from Mr. Neal's class to Mrs. Prawak's class.
- 11 Grade 3 students moving from Mr. Neal's class to Mrs. Simunic's class.
- 8 Grade 4 students moving from Mrs. Simunic's class to Mrs. Archibald's class.
- 9 Grade 5 students moving from Mrs. Archibald's class to Mrs. Liske's class.
- 9 Grade 6 students moving from Miss. Serkus' class to Mr. Worosz's class.
- 7 Grade 7 students moving from Mr. Worosz's class to Mrs. Cantwell's class.

We would like to wish all the very best to the following teachers:

- Mrs. Marck
- Miss. Serkus
- Mr. Neal
- Mrs. Tremain
- Mrs. Hughston-Steinberg

Good luck!





R.L Hyslop Elementary School

PROUD SCHOOL OF HAMILTON-WENTWORTH DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD

20 Lake Avenue Stoney Creek, Ontario L8G 1P3 **Phone:** 905.662.8425

Fax: 905.662.8210

EMAIL: rlhyslop@hwdsb.on.ca PRINCIPAL: Mrs. L. Barzetti VICE-PRINCIPAL: Ms. J. Hogan www.hwdsb.on.ca/rlhyslop

We apologize for any disruption this may cause and appreciate your understanding.

As always, our team of dedicated educators will work with you to ensure your child is well cared for and experiences educational success.

creativity.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely, Ms. J. Hogan Vice-Principal

curiosity.

possibility. HWDSB